
Minutes
Governor’s Non-Profit Health and Human Services Cabinet
Cross agency Population Results Subcommittee

March 6, 2012
1:00 p.m.

CT Council for Philanthropy 
Hartford, CT

Present: Co-chair Nancy Roberts, Maureen Price-Boreland, Yvette Bello, Brian Hill, Yolanda Caldera-Durant, Patrick Hynes, Karin Haberlin, Julia Wilcox (guest), Ajit Gopalakrishman, Tim Deschenes-Desmond, Carol Polsky, Janet Brancifort, Anne McIntyre-Lahner, Mark Pozzella, Kathy Brennen
I.    Co-Chair Welcome and Introductions
Co-Chair Nancy Roberts called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.  Members and guests introduced themselves to the group.  Co-Chair Bill Carbone was unable to attend the meeting due to a prior commitment.  Nancy indicated that she was pleased with the progress of the working groups and that we were on schedule to meet our May/June deadlines. 

II.   Update on work of five domain task forces (1:12 p.m.)
The “Success in School” workgroup progress was presented by Ajit Gopalakrishman from SDE.  A draft of the workgroup results statement and indicators was distributed for discussion.  The workgroup will meet again before the April meeting to incorporate the feedback from the group.
The “Healthy” workgroup reported that they were unable to meet prior to today’s meeting.  They are scheduled to meet on 3/12/12 at DPH.  They reported no progress.
The “Employment and Self-Sufficiency” workgroup, led by Yolanda Caldera-Durant, presented their progress to date.  A draft document was circulated and a discussion of the results statement and indicators followed.  The discussion focused on the use of various income measures, particularly the self-sufficiency wage.  

The “Safety” workgroup, led by Brian Hill, presented its progress to date.  A draft document was distributed and discussed by the group.  Much of the discussion centered on how broadly the concept of “safe” could be interpreted.  Some members indicated that it was mainly a public safety domain, but others indicated that it could encompass safety of roads, emergency response and other areas of citizen safety.  

The “Success in Life” workgroup reported progress to date and distributed a handout for discussion.  After a review of the revised results statement and proposed indicators, the group discussed the possibility of eliminating this domain, as much of its content is already included in the other domains.  The group agreed to continue work on this domain and table the discussion until the April meeting.  
III.   Next Steps (2:42 p.m.)
Workgroups will email their revised results statements and indictors to Brian Hill prior to the April meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 3, 2012, 1pm at the CT Council for Philanthropy.  

IV.      Meeting Adjourned (2:46 p.m.)
Respectfully submitted by Brian Hill, Judicial Branch, Court Support Services Division

